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GALA DAY 2025 EDITION
Port Vincent Gala Day 2025: A Spectacular Success!

The Port Vincent Gala Day 2025 was a resounding success, drawing large crowds to celebrate the vibrant 
community spirit of our beautiful town. Families, friends, and visitors flocked to the event, creating an atmosphere 
brimming with joy, laughter, and excitement.

The day was packed with something for everyone, starting with a bustling array of market stalls showcasing local 
talent. Amusements and rides kept children entertained for hours, while live music from the talented JR Acoustic 
and Shiny Moon Entertainment filled the air with energy and rhythm.

This event would not have been possible without the tireless efforts of our dedicated volunteers. Their hard work, 
enthusiasm, and commitment to making the Gala Day a memorable occasion deserve heartfelt recognition. From 
the early morning setting up, to ensuring the many jobs to ensure the event ran smoothly, these individuals and 
community groups are the true heroes behind the scenes.

A special thanks also goes to the generous sponsors of the Port Vincent Gala Day and Ignite the Night committees. 
A special thanks to our Platinum Sponsors - we hope you enjoyed our VIP tent on the night. Your invaluable support 
helped bring this vision to life, providing the resources needed to create an event that celebrated our wonderful Port 
Vincent community.

As the sun set, the festivities seamlessly transitioned into Ignite the Night, capping off the day with a spectacular 
firework display that left everyone in awe. Once again, thanks to Tom Skipper and his generous sponsors for their 
contributions. The 2025 Gala Day was truly a testament to the strength and unity of the Port Vincent community. 
Here's to another year of success and camaraderie!

Once again, we are seeking feedback to ensure we continue to make Gala Day memorable day. Please complete 
the quiz with the following link https://forms.gle/yvm7g4xBVwv4cbQ78 or email events@portvincent.org.au 

Best wishes for 2025!
Port Vincent Gala Day Committee

mailto:president@portvincent.org.au
mailto:hallbookings@portvincent.org.au
mailto:events@portvincent.org.au
mailto:afocalpoint2@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/yvm7g4xBVwv4cbQ78
mailto:events@portvincent.org.au
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
Our committee would like to convey our condolences to John Francis on the passing of Glenys. Our thoughts are with you at 
this sad time.  Glenys will be sadly missed in our community.

Christmas Lolly Run

On the 19th of December, Father Christmas delighted the children of Port Vincent with a quick visit to our town.  The town’s 
CFS truck was his mode of transport, and with his helpers, he gave out bags of lollies to the eager children waiting on the 
footpath.  This was a great start to the festive season for everyone involved.

It is great to see that many of the residents decorated their houses and front yards with lights and Christmas themes this year, 
and a few entered the light competition. The results are on page 6.

Where is the Pontoon?

For over 50 years, the pontoon has been positioned in the bay for the warmer months.  In December, when the pontoon was 
due to be placed in the water, we were informed that insurance for all these structures was going be denied.  After consultation 
with other Progress Associations and the YP Council, and no immediate resolution, we had to make the decision not to put the 
pontoon back in the water for the holidays.

SA Vacswim was informed about the decision, and has been able to cover the insurance for all the pontoons that they rely on, 
but just for the week of swimming lessons. This means the children will have full use of the pontoon between the 5th and the 
11th January.  Meanwhile, we continue to work with YP Council to look at the options for the pontoon, and hopefully will be able 
to return it to the bay at some stage.

Bringing in the New Year - GALA DAY

WOW, what an amazing day!  Thanks go to our fantastic team who have been working on Gala Day for the past 12 months.  
This day is the culmination of many hours of work for a small committee who wanted to make sure it was an all age inclusive 
event.  Well, they certainly achieved their goal - well done. We also thank the community for their feedback as this helps to 
shape the event for next year.

THE YEAR AHEAD

We look forward to continuing to work towards our community goals in 2025 and thank all our volunteers for their time and 
support.

We would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a Happy and Safe New Year

Pam Hickman - President 

YORKE PENINSULA COUNCIL WILL BE 
HOLDING THEIR AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS 
CEREMONY ON SUNDAY, 26TH JANUARY 
2PM-5PM AT THE MAITLAND TOWN HALL.

AFTERNOON TEA WILL BE PROVIDED.
NOMINATIONS FOR AWARDS WILL BE 

ANNOUNCED ON THE COUNCIL’S WEBSITE 
IN THE COMING DAYS.

THIS IS AN OPPORTUNITY TO WELCOME 
NEW AUSTRALIAN CITIZENS AND TO 

CELEBRATE THE INCREDIBLE 
CONTRIBUTIONS MADE BY MEMBERS OF 

THE YP COMMUNITY.



6th-10th   - VacSwim
6th-10th   - Scripture Union at Institute- Page 23
9th   Jan  - Bingo at the Bowls Club - Page 29
11th Jan  - Trash N Treasure - Page 21
11th Jan  - Pepper Tree Market - Minlaton
14th Jan -  Trash N Treasure - Page 21
15th Jan  - Exercise Classes resume - Page 22
16th Jan  - Twilight Bowls resume - Page 29
19th Jan  - Pine Point Pop Up Markets - Page 22
24th Jan  - Resin Art Workshop - Institute - Page 26
25-27 Jan- Vincent Open Classic - Page 29
26th Jan  - Australia Day Flag Competition - Page 7
26th Jan  - Australia Day Awards - Page 7
3rd Feb   - SACWA meeting at The Kiosk
7th Feb   -  Health Submissions final date - Page 13
18-19 Apr- Ardrossan Art Display - Page 12

Page 7   -President’s Report
Page 8   -Raffle Winners and Lolly Run
Page 9   -Christmas Carol Evening
Page 11 -Council cleanup of walking trails
Page 13 -Cancer Council Greenhill Lodge
Page 15 -Winner of Find Father Christmas Competition
Page 16 -Fraser Ellis’ New Year wishes
Page 17 -Tidy Towns and Gala Day Home Brew results
Page 18 -Senior Citzs have Christmas fun
Page 19 -Tennis fun is free in January!
Page 21 -Wayne Crouch’s fishing report- Fishwatch
Page 24 -Good times at the bowls club!
Page 25 -SACWA news and a healthy new year
Page 27 -Coastguard SAF10 Report
Page 29 -Sailing Club News
Page 30 -SYP Community Hub assistance available

Disclaimer:
Port Vincent Progress Association does not promote the philosophy of any organisation, religion or belief system.  We accept submissions and advertising from a broad 
section of the community concerning the overall purpose of this publication.  All material is printed at the discretion of the publishers, though the material printed does 
not necessarily reflect the opinions of, nor endorsements by the publishers.

On Thursday, 19th of December, we had a 
special visitor at Port Vincent, Father 
Christmas, with the help of the Port Vincent 
CFS and Port Vincent Progress Association. 
Father Christmas gave away lollies to our local 
and visiting children around town.

This was met with great enthusiasm from the 
children as well as the adults.

Special thanks to the hard working volunteers of Port Vincent CFS for decorating the CFS appliance, Port Vincent 
Progress Association, Port Vincent Foreshore Caravan Park and the Port Vincent Memorial Bowling Club for the 

donation of lollies.

FATHER CHRISTMAS LOLLY RUN

GALA DAY RAFFLE WINNERS
A huge thank you to everyone for their support of the Progress Gala Day Raffle. The following prize winners have been notified:-

1st Prize - $1,000 Ben Glacken  2nd Prize - $500 Jacko Every  3rd Prize - $250 Greg Hall   4th Prize - $250 Graeme Scarce
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Thank you to everyone who contributed to this year’s Port Vincent Christmas Carols

In past years we had the amazing musical expertise of Jan Thomson, but her husband Duncan’s ill health necessitated them 
moving to be close to family.  Dave Phillips, of Ardrossan, came to our rescue just prior to our 2022 carols.   We also had Perry 
Woodward on guitar and Colin Davey on drums, but with Perry not available, and an advert for a pianist bringing no results, 
another alternative for music to accompany carol singing had to be found.  Who could record the much-needed music who 
would also be available on Carols’ night to play it?  Added to that, our chorister numbers have dwindled over the years, leaving 
us with no sopranos to lead the main melody. 

Thank you, Sue Hall, for pushing me to make carols happen this year.  But that discussion only came about at the end of 
November due to our contact re my article on the Craigie Graves for A Focal Point.  During that conversation, Sue asked me 
about an advert to go in for carols.  When I told her carols couldn’t happen without music, she persisted. So, I then gave her a 
gentle nudge to take on the role of locating and recording suitable backing music for each song; and she mastered it brilliantly!  
With all the other commitments we each personally had, who would have thought we could achieve all that was needed in just 
2 weeks?

But - the event still couldn’t have happened without the help of others. 

Sue Milne – you are amazing to have at the door – you are such a nurturing soul and always know how to ensure that 
everyone has what they need and feels comfortable.  And thank you too, for taking a few photos during the event.
John Buttfield – thank you for taking the banner to Maitland to have the date changed, then attaching it to the seafront fence.
Natasha – thank you for lending Sue H. the extra-long HDMI cable so she didn’t have to be in the out-of-the-way corner off 
stage next to all the electrical equipment.  Not a good place to be in hot weather.
Greg Hall – thank you for delivering and retrieving the table and other requirements.
Colin and Jill Davey – thank you for your help with packing up at the end of the evening.
 
And thank you especially to all the people who came to support the event.  Without you, our efforts would have been futile. It 
was wonderful to have the Institute filled with the sound of all your voices singing those traditional carols, ending with John 
Lennon’s ‘So This is Christmas/War is Over’, and ‘Aussie Jingle Bells’.  Your singing was amazing and uplifting.  Thank you for 
your support and kind feedback.  Singing is such a feel-good thing to do, so good for the soul.  
 

Donations totalled $94.  This has be sent to Royal Flying Doctor Service, as has been our tradition.

Charmaine Kimber – PV Carols co-ordinator

Left:
Some local 
identities enjoying 
carol singing.

Left:
Bell ringing and 
actions to Aussie 
Jingle Bells 
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This information was sent in by a grateful resident of Port Vincent (Name and email address supplied)

Do you notice anything missing along the coastline of Munro's Cliff Top Walking trail?

How fortunate we are to have such great support from our local Yorke Peninsula Council who will assign work crews to finish 
carrying out these tasks when time is available.

Anyone notice numerous car tyre collars currently choking trees at Vincent Rise Walking Trail &  Munro's Picnic Areas?  
Council has these tasks on their 'to do' list to remove them when time permits (Hopefully a better approach to establishing 
young plantings are in practice these days). 

Incidentally, this year Council work crews have also disposed of a pile of rubbish accumulated over years of neglect at Munro's 
Picnic areas, where a great deal more work is required.

Thank you kindly, Council for continuing to making a difference to our town!

The photo below shows 
what can happen when 
old tyres are not 
removed.  This tree at the 
VR walking trail recently 
met its fate.

Above and right:
Old, discarded tyres 
polluting the pristine 
waters and rocks near 
Port Vincent.

Left:

More dumped items, 
including a rusty 44 gallon 
drum, basketball goal post, 
disintegrated sofa, 
numerous tyres & box 
thorn bushes & branches 
found along the southern 
half of Vincent Rise.

Centre:

The 12th & final tyre to be 
removed & disposed of 
needs a bit more work and 
time allocated to free it 
from rocks.

Left:

Council workers using heavy 
machinery to remove rubbish.

Editor’s Comment:

Thank you to this resident, 
who cares so much for our 

town.

Council was obviously 
required to perform this 

work, as it was far beyond 
the capacity of our Tidy 

Towns volunteers.
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About Cancer Council Greenhill Lodge

Cancer Council SA’s new Lodge, at 202 Greenhill Road Eastwood 5063, integrates Flinders Lodge and Greenhill Lodge into 
one central location and features 120 rooms of supportive accommodation alongside prevention, cancer research, and support 
services.

Our new building offers a home-away-from-home for regional cancer patients and their carers while they access treatments 
and cancer related appointments in the Adelaide area. The building offers the most up to date accommodation alongside a 
range of on-site support services, including Social Workers, Transport to Treatment, kitchen and dining areas and a range of 
inviting and welcoming communal spaces. Please note, guests must be able to either look after themselves or be accompanied 
by a carer, as we are unable to provide personal or nursing care.

Priority is given to people undergoing cancer treatment, who live over 100kms from Adelaide. 
However, Guests with other medical appointments are welcome to stay, subject to availability.

● Multiple communal kitchen facilities where guests can prepare meals just like at home.
● Onsite evening dining for nights when guests are too tired to cook.
● Dedicated quiet breakout spaces for when guests need a moment of rest or reflection.
● An activity hub where guests can socialise with each other and volunteers are on hand to make a cup of tea or have a 

friendly conversation.
● Access to onsite Social Workers and Counsellors to help navigate the bumps along a cancer journey and lend a 

supportive ear.
● A dedicated information and resource area to provide answers to questions and reassurance guests are not alone in 

their experience.
● Culturally appropriate accommodation for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people.
● Dedicated family rooms and play spaces to ensure the whole family is supported.
● Onsite free parking and shopping facilities within walking distance.
● Free transport from accommodation to treatment.

For all other eligibility criteria or additional information, please contact reception on 8291 4200.

*****************
This process was 
started because of 

the many signatures 
on Fraser Ellis’ health 

petition.

We now have an 
opportunity to have a 

say on health 
services on the Yorke 

Peninsula.

I urge all readers to 
make a submission 
to this committee 

before 7th February.
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PORT VINCENT

  

 

0417 861 830
Established in 1981

 

● New Homes
● RAINWATER TANKS Supply & Install
● Heat Pump & Solar Hot Water Installations
● General Plumbing
● Maintenance & Repairs
● Bathroom & Laundry & Kitchen Renovations
● Septic Tank Installations
● Hot Water Service
● Installations & Repairs
● Electric Drain Cleaning
● Drain Jetting and Drain Inspection Camering   
● Septic Tank Cleaning
● Cold Water Services
● Pumps & Water Softeners
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VET 2 YOU
Quality veterinary services on Yorke Peninsula
39 Main Street
Port Vincent SA  5581
Ph.  08 88537273
Open Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 9am – 4pm

Canine Parvovirus
As there is an increased number of Parvovirus cases in recent weeks, we wanted to give you some information regarding this 
scary virus.
What is canine parvovirus?
Parvovirus or canine parvovirus (commonly known as parvo) is a very contagious virus that affects unvaccinated/partially 
vaccinated dogs, with puppies at the greatest risk.
How does it affect our dogs?
Parvo causes severe vomiting and diarrhoea, often containing blood as it attacks the small intestine. The vomiting and 
diarrhoea causes severe dehydration, shock and death. It also attacks the bone marrow, damaging it, so they can no longer 
make enough white blood cells to fight off the infection, adding to the severity.
How do they become affected?
Parvo is highly contagious and can live in the environment for long periods of time.  It can be resistant to routine cleaning and 
weather changes. It is shed in the faeces of infected dogs and can easily come into contact when your dog is sniffing the 
ground on walks. Direct dog-to-dog contact is not required for a dog to become infected and for the infection to spread. It is 
easily transferable from the ground to people’s shoes, dog’s paws and bedding, etc.
What are the symptoms?
Gastrointestinal symptoms are the most obvious signs, which include:-
-        Loss of appetite
-        Vomiting
-        Diarrhea (which may contain blood)
-        Fever or low body temperature
-        Lethargy
-        Abdominal pain and bloating
How to protect your pet?
Vaccinations are the only way to protect your pet from contracting parvo. Annual vaccinations (or tri-annual) are required to 
keep your pet up to date. Puppies require 3 vaccinations to be full covered. The schedule is as follows:-
1st vaccination 6-8 weeks, 2nd vaccination 10- 12 weeks, 3rd (final) 14-16 weeks.
Puppies are not fully covered until 2 weeks after their final vaccination. We recommend to wait until then before socialising in 
public areas, parks, beaches, etc, and also with dogs with an unknown vaccination status.
Parvo is a very severe infection and can be fatal. Please protect your family and the community by vaccinating and disposing of 
your pet’s faeces on walks to reduce environmental contamination.

If your dog is unvaccinated/partially vaccinated and is showing any of these symptoms, contact the vet clinic 
(08 8853 7273). Please do not enter, call us and we will meet you at the car until otherwise determined.

A huge thank you to Meredith from the Port 
Vincent Newsagency for her continued support 
of our Progress Association.

Meredith sponsored our recent “Find Father 
Christmas” competition.  We had 15 entries, 
and the first correct entry drawn was Lila Short.

Left is a photo of Lila receiving her voucher 
from Meredith.
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Health Petition Inquiry is open – lodge a submission

The SA Parliament’s Economic and Finance Committee late last year called for submissions to the formal Inquiry into 
our health services that was by law, triggered by the lodging of our petition in 2023 with its near 11,000 signatures.

So, whilst it has been some two and a half years since we launched our health petition, finally we have the outcome we 
aimed for – a formal Inquiry by the Parliament and a valuable opportunity to have our say and ultimately, instigate 
system change!

This wonderful outcome would not have been possible without the support of a lot of community-minded people across 
the Narungga electorate who signed and circulated sheets and did so purely because they care about country health 
care.

It was the largest petition ever undertaken in our electorate’s history, and to have it referred to the Parliament’s 
Economic and Finance Committee for investigation is also a ground-breaking first.

The next, vital step is to lodge as many submissions to the Inquiry as possible. Regional hospitals must be relied upon to 
provide appropriate care, and Wallaroo Hospital especially, being our growing region’s major facility, desperately needs 
an upgrade and more beds and staff to better support associated hospitals including Maitland and Yorketown.

I encourage all who have had interaction with our local health – good or bad – to make a submission; closing date to 
have submissions in is 7 February 2025 (5 pm). It is hoped this timing will also capture the attention of our thousands of 
visitors who holiday with us who I’m aware are also passionate about local health service delivery.

Inundating the committee with submissions will appropriately reflect the unprecedented, high and wide level of 
community concern felt about local health services.

The action we take now is in support of our hard-working doctors, nurses and volunteer ambos who are under the pump 
in a stretched system in dire need of additional resourcing; and is also for all who reside in our region who need and 
deserve the reassurance of having an appropriate level of health services at hand when needed.

Submissions can be posted to The Parliamentary Officer, Economic and Finance Committee, GPO Box 572, Adelaide 
SA 5001, or emailed to EFC.Assembly@parliament.sa.gov.au  

Please call my office for more information (including the Inquiry’s terms of reference), or visit www.fraserellis.com.au

And finally, Happy New Year to all – and special congratulations to all involved in the running of another very 
successful Port Vincent Gala Day on 1 January. Your efforts are very much appreciated!

http://www.fraserellis.com.au/
http://www.fraserellis.com.au
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                                               TIDY TOWNS REPORT 

WOW, WHAT A GALA DAY
This year, Tidy Towns’ involvement differed from previous years as our main focus this year was rubbish removal, 

aided by the assistance of some excellent volunteers. This process proved more successful compared to what we 

used to do, but it will just need some tweaking to make it even better for us.

Our days leading up to Gala Day have involved a very busy period of recycling, and we must thank all community 

members that contribute to our program.

Bennett Park is starting to look like a park instead of the jungle that took over the walking trails throughout it. 

Many thanks to all those involved. So, next time you walk past the park, venture in and see the change that their 

efforts have made. 

We are always on the lookout for new members, so keep in mind that you don’t have to be a permanent resident of 

Port Vincent to join Tidy Towns, as we have several members that live in Adelaide and can still offer some 

assistance on Tuesdays when they are in town. Feel free to drop in and offer any assistance you can, and we start 

work 8-8:30am each week.

The rabbits seem to more active in various areas around town, so we plan to be involved in the Calicivirus program 

that the NRM will commence in January.

Rainfall has been a bit of a talking point of late, and I would like to provide some details.

Lowest rainfall recorded at Pt Vincent since records commenced in 1898 is 2024, with 176.4 eclipsing the previous 

lowest of 188.0 in 1914. The highest was in 1946 at 669.9, with 188.9 recorded in February, 1946.

Des Chambers - Chairperson, Tidy Towns 

GALA DAY HOME BREWING COMPETITION

After a few years of not being run, the Gala Day Home Brewing Competition made a welcome return for the first time since 
2020.  We had a good selection of entries, and our judges were impressed by the overall quality of entries.

This year we have also been fortunate to have the event sponsored by Moonta Homebrew Supplies.

After careful deliberation, our judges awarded the following:-

Donna Hillard-Aldridge - Best Draught 

Clinton Wood -Best Stout 

Des Chambers- Best Dark Ale 

Des also picked up the “Best Overall” prize 

Our thanks to Moonta Homebrew Supplies and our competition judges for their participation in this year’s 
Home Brewing Competition, and we look forward to running it again in 2026.

The winners were presented with their gift 
vouchers from Moonta Homebrew Supplies, 59b 
George St, Moonta.

Right: 

Two of the 2025 Gala Day Home Brewing 
Competition winners, Donna and Des, 
congratulating themselves.
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Members each week enjoy a fun-filled afternoon playing bowls 
or cards, followed by a delicious afternoon tea.

On December 10th, members travelled to Maitland for our 
Christmas get-together. We had lots of fun and fellowship, 
followed by a sumptuous two course meal. 

Members finished the year on a high note on December 17th 
with our usual games of bowls and cards. There is always lots 
of laughter and good competition to be had by all each week.

During our games, members were surprised by a visit from 
Father Christmas, bearing gifts, which were greatly 
appreciated by all.

Members then enjoyed a delicious Christmas afternoon tea of 
sausage rolls, sandwiches, cream puffs, Christmas cake and 
fresh fruit.

New members are welcome to join our lively club. We meet 
every Tuesday at around 1.15pm, and meetings resume on 
Tuesday, February 4th. 

Every first Tuesday of the month, members enjoy a lunch 
followed by games of bowls and cards.

Senior Citizens Club News
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Well, a new year is here, and despite all of my (and other’s) pleading for fishers to not take undersized crabs, the photo below was 
given to me by a Port Vincent resident.  It quite clearly shows undersize blue crabs have been taken (the shells were found on the 
beach).  I hope that this wasn’t done by a member of our community, but whoever is responsible, I have two pieces of advice.  Sooner 
or later you will get caught, and secondly, do not come back to Port Vincent as we do not want you here.

Now for the fishing report.  Garfish are as thick as I have seen them for a long time.  It is easy to catch a feed from the shore as well as 
from the boat.

King George are around, but not in big numbers, and you may have to make a few shifts to get a feed.

Blue crabs are a little quiet, but should pick up again in the coming weeks.

Yellowfin have not appeared in any numbers, but a few hot days should see them improve.

Squid have slowed down, but a feed is still obtainable if you put in the time.

Tight Lines
Wayne Crouch

Editor’s Comment:   If you see any undersize fish being taken, please contact FishWatch.
 

***FISHING REPORT***

More information on recreational 
fishing rules and regulations is 
available at 
www.pir.sa.gov.au/fishing
or 
through the SA Recreational 
Fishing Guide smartphone app

Happy New Year to all

Once again, Gala Day was a successful day at St. Neots op shop. Thank you to the donations left at the door and coming in.  
We are now back to our normal trading :-
Saturday 9.30 am—12.30pm      Tuesdays 10 am—12 noon

As this goes to print, Church dates/times will be found on the church door. Services are usually on the 2nd and 4th Sundays.   
It’s still ongoing as we are waiting for a new District Priest, which takes time.

Summertime and no rain does not help the garden, so if you have any spare time drop by the Community Garden and do a 
little watering, thank you.

A Prayer for New Year
Grant Lord, that as the years change, we may find rest in your changelessness.
May we meet the new bravely, sure in the faith that, while people may come and
go, and life changes around us, you are always the same, guiding us with your 

wisdom and protecting us with your love; through our Saviour Jesus Christ. Amen
(found in A Worship and Prayer Book for Mothers Union Australia)

Pam Biggs

 ST NEOT’S ANGLICAN CHURCH

 (Ministry District of Yorke Peninsula

http://www.pir.sa.gov.au/fishing
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Looking for things to do on 
Yorke Peninsula?

Check out 
www.visityorkepeninsula.com.au

Or, visit our local Visitor Information 
Outlet, Marine Parade, opposite the wharf

http://www.visityorkepeninsula.com.au
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         PORT VINCENT MEMORIAL BOWLS CLUB
Pennant Competition for 2024/2025
The pennant competitions are currently on-hold for the Christmas/New Year break, and the club are doing well in 
several of the competitions.  The final round of matches was completed on 21st December, and the overall position 
of all Port Vincent teams across all competitions is as follows: -

-        Women’s Division 1 – currently in 2nd position with 8 wins, 2 losses and 1 draw;
-        Women’s Division 2 – currently in 5th position with 5 wins and 6 losses;
-        Open Saturday Division 1 – currently in 2nd position with 5 wins, 5 losses and 1 cancelled;
-        Open Saturday Division 2 – Port Vincent Black in 2nd position with 7 wins, 2 losses, 1 cancelled, 1 bye;
-        Open Saturday Division 2 – Port Vincent Gold in 10th position with 2 wins, 7 losses, 1 cancelled, 1 bye;
-        Men’s Wednesday Pennants – Port Vincent Black in 5th position with 7 wins and 3 losses;
-        Men’s Wednesday Pennants – Port Vincent Gold in 7th position with 4 wins and 5 losses and a draw.
 
Men’s Association Match against Northern Yorke Peninsula  
The Southern Yorke Peninsula Bowling Association representative side played against Northern Yorke Peninsula 
on Sunday, 15th December at Wallaroo.   Port Vincent was represented by Peter Green, Shane Farley, Ricki Bruhn, 
Rob Marner, Tom Salmon and Greg Parsons in the 24-player team.  Northern Yorke Peninsula proved too strong, 
with Rob Marner being selected in the Yorke Peninsula Divisional team to play at Moonta early in the new year.
 
Proposed Bingo Dates  
The dates for the combined Bowling Club/Golf Club summer Bingo nights held/to be held at the Bowling Club are: 
-        Monday 30th December 2024;
-        Thursday 2nd January 2025;
-        Monday 6th January 2025;
-        Thursday 9th January 2025.

People are asked to arrive by 7:00pm for a 7:30pm start.    

Friday Night Teas   
These continue to be popular, with an average attendance of around 100 people.  This is also a great social night 
where locals can mingle with the many visitors who come to Port Vincent.  When our cook is unavailable, club 
members step in and prepare a low-cost quality meal to ensure this facility is available every Friday night between 
5.30pm – 8.00pm.

Twilight Bowls should 
recommence on 
Thursday, 16th January 
- please check the sign 
on Marine Parade for 
details.
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THE  SOUTH  AUSTRALIAN  COUNTRY  WOMEN’S  ASSOCIATION  INC
Central Yorke Peninsula Branch

(Amalgamating Curramulka, Minlaton & Pt Vincent Branches)

Happy New Year to you all

CYP finished the year with a Christmas Lunch at Ardrossan Hotel, where long time SACWA member, Kirsty Dinnison, was 
farewelled and presented with a SACWA Certificate of Appreciation for her 63 years of membership and service to SACWA. 
She has moved to Port Lincoln to be closer to her family.

The first meeting for 2025 will be held on Monday, 3rd February at the Port Vincent Kiosk.

Activities for the coming year will include card making days on 31 March and 27 October, and an embroidery retreat on 28 and 
29 June. Slovenia is the country of study for the new year.

Any readers who are interested in joining in any of our activities are most welcome.  

Please call President Marilyn Camp on 0427 542 149.  

President Marilyn Camp (R) presented long time SACWA 
member, Kirsty Dinnison, with her Certificate of Appreciation

CYP Christmas Lunch:  (L-R) Helen Joraslafsky, Kirsty 
Dinnison, Di Galloway, Jenny Highett, Muriel Brokate, 
Barbara Buttfield, Marilyn Camp

The New Year: New Beginnings

As we welcome the New Year, it’s an ideal time to embrace change and focus on our personal growth and development. 

Change can sometimes feel overwhelming, but adopting a healthy approach can allow you to navigate it with confidence. Start by 

prioritising your physical and mental health. Regular exercise, mindfulness, and proper nutrition can help enhance your resilience to life’s 

shifts.

All change requires our nervous system to adapt, so giving our body every chance to function at its best is vital. Enough sleep, eating well 

and nutritiously, and engaging in physical activity helps your nervous system to respond and adapt to changing stimuli. 

Visiting a chiropractor supports your body to maintain proper function, reducing tension, improving sleep and supporting a healthy 

nervous system, which all plays a vital role in managing stress and physical strain.

Use this season as an opportunity to reflect, set realistic goals, and remain flexible. Life’s challenges are inevitable, but with the right 

mindset and a healthy body, you’ll be equipped to make this year a transformative and fulfilling journey.

A Healthy New Year to all! 
Port Vincent Natural Health Centre, 33 Marine Parade Port Vincent

88537150

Dr Barry Steele, Chiropractor Editor’s Comment:  A huge thank you to Barry for his support of Gala Day 2025.
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COASTGUARD SAF10 PORT VINCENT
2 assists in December:-
One required tow in 4 kms offshore from Port Vincent 4 pob. Vessel out of 
fuel. Vincent Star and 3 crew located and towed in to marina. All okay.
Other boat off Ardrossan had engine failure 3 pob. Vincent Star and 5 crew 
located and towed to Ardrossan boat ramp. Vessel and crew returned to 
Port Vincent. All okay.
19 on water S&Rs were attended to during 2024.

GALA DAY: 9 C.G. SAF10 members were in attendance at our static 
display. Good public interest in our rescue vessel “Vincent Star” and what 
C.G. does.
Many children and parents went on board for inspection. Children were 
given a sticker for the interest shown.

Bill Taylor
SAF10

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS COMPETITION
The judging for the 2024 Christmas Light Competition was conducted a a few days before Christmas Eve.  The judges had 
their work cut out for them with over 25 official registrations. They were impressed with all the entries, and commend everyone 
for making such an effort to light up our town.

Having looked at all the light displays in Port Vincent, they have made the following decisions, and have awarded the following:

1. Novelty - Melanie, Curramulka Rd.

2. Kids Choice - Jayden, Kooringa St.

3. Community - Pt. Vincent Caravan Park and Seaside Cabins

Special mention goes to Donald and Eddie, Boon Lane.
Their entry was met with great enthusiasm from the children as well as the adults.

Let's look forward to 2025 Competition
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Port Vincent Sailing Club

It has been a good season so far.  All the farmers have finished harvest and have dusted off their boats and are back 
sailing.  We had a shared Christmas dinner after our last race before Christmas.  It was well attended and very social.

Now we are getting to the busy part of the season.  January 12 is a Women’s Helm race when the female crews get a 
chance to show off their skippering skills.  January 25, 26 and 27 is the Vincent Open Classic.  Yachts will compete in 
several Bay races and one longer race, maybe to Stansbury, depending on the weather.  Spectators will be able to see 
most of the racing from the shore of the Club.  In February, we have State Titles and the biggy, The King of the Gulf.   
Quite a few bigger boats from Adelaide come over for a weekend of racing. 

December results:-

Race 2, CropSmart Minlaton 8/12/24

1. Cripple Creek Ferry,R. Cook
2. Elementary, G. Hackett

Multihulls

1. Both Barrel, M. Young
2. Grinch. A. Van Arend

Race 3. Cup Championship. 15/12/24

1.  Elementary, G. Hackett
2. Vostok, K. Campion

Multihulls

1. 9 Lives, S. Slater

Race 3 CropSmart Minlaton 22/12/24

1. Cripple Creek Ferry, R. Cook
2. Chameleon, A.  Rushbrook

Multihulls

1. Splashes of Brilliance, Danny Le Feuvre
2. 9 Lives, S. Slater

Race 2 Commodore’s Trophy 29/12/24

1. Elementary, G. Hackett
2. Vostok, K. Campion

Multihulls

1. 9 Lives Mk !!, S. Slater
2. Both Barrels, M. Young

Jan Le Feuvre                

Above:  Port Vincent beach was a picture - holiday makers and locals enjoying 
the perfect beach weather.  But, something was missing - can you work out what 
isn’t in the photo?

Below:  Yes, it was the pontoon, which was returned to the water for VacSwim - 
and was very well received!
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NEWS FROM SYP COMMUNITY HUB

During the Christmas/holiday season, some of our 

programs are taking a short break, however we remain 

open every day except public holidays and weekends.  

Our opening hours are Monday 9am-5pm and Tuesday, 

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 9am-2pm.

Services available during this time include:

● Services Australia (Centrelink, Medicare and NDIS 

agencies)

● Assistance with digital devices

● Photocopying, printing, laminating etc

Our next Dementia Café session will be held on Tuesday, 

21st January at Ballara Art and Lifestyle Retreat at 

Warooka, starting at 10am.

Uniting Community Lawyers will continue to visit the Hub 

on the fourth Thursday of each month, starting on 

February 27th.  If you would like an appointment to see 

them, please call us at the Hub on 8852 1820 or drop in 

and see us at 33 Stansbury Road, Yorketown. This service 

is provided free of charge.
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SALTER QUALITY KITCHENS
 

Specialising in:
Modern Kitchens, Wardrobes,

Vanities, Storage Units
Sold timber work ie Bars

 
Phone Nathan
0427 405 023

 
For a free quote

SHIPPING PORT TO PLEASURE RESORT
 PORT VINCENT HISTORY BOOK

Only $39.95
AVAILABLE AT THE

PORT VINCENT VISITOR INFORMATION 
OFFICE

OR

PORT VINCENT NEWSAGENCY 
OR

PICK UP IN ADELAIDE 
***PAY CASH***

For readers who are not permanent residents of Port 
Vincent, there is an opportunity to pick up the history 

book  from  Unley.

Please contact Alan - 

Phone 8272 7519 or 0448 527 508 

to arrange an appointment time.



32

MONDAY : 
RSL Meeting -in RSL room at the Memorial Bowling Club
2:00pm on 4th Monday of each month.
SACWA  Meeting - Monday 3rd February lunch- Pt Vincent Kiosk

TUESDAY :      
Tidy Towns  - working bees 8:30am - 12noon
Ladies’ Golf (Winter)
Trash ‘N Treasure - St Neot’s  
Senior Citizens - each week 1:30pm BBQ lunch 1st Tuesday of 
the month 12:30pm February-December Resumes 4th February                                 

WEDNESDAY: 
Men’s Golf (Winter)
Bowls (Winter) - 12:30pm for 1pm start
Port Vincent Uniting Church
(affiliated with Generate Presbytery)  
Drop-in Centre - 10am - 12noon - Uniting Church
Exercise Classes - Institute Hall - 10:30am

THURSDAY: 
Progress Assn meeting (normally 1st Thursday) at 7.00pm 5th 
December  in the Institute Supper Room
Ladies’ Bowls (Summer)
Library - 9.30am - 11.30am in Institute 
Meals on Wheels  - delivery day
Coast Guard Flotilla - Meetings 3rd Thursday of month
Twilight Bowls (Summer) - refer bowls article

FRIDAY : 
Port Vincent Uniting Church (affiliated with Generate 
Presbytery)
Drop-in Centre - 10am - 12noon
Podiatrist in Dr’s rooms, Senior Cits Hall — by appointment.  
Contact Paul Cremers 0439 407 976 for appointment days/times 

SATURDAY:    
Men’s Golf (Winter)
Open Gender Bowls (Summer)
Coast Guard Training - 1st Sat of the month 9am
Trash ‘N Treasure - St Neots (refer Page 21 for dates)

SUNDAY :   
Port Vincent Uniting Church 
(affiliated with Generate Presbytery) - 10:00am
St Neot’s Church - see church door for times
Sailing (Summer) - 2:00pm - 5.30pm
Social Bowls (Winter) - 1:00pm for a 1:30pm start

If the time, day or venue for your meetings has changed, or if your club 
etc has ceased to meet, this page will need to be updated.

Please advise the Editor:-
Email: afocalpoint@portvincent.org.au  or  

Phone:  0413 057 992

If the time, day or venue for your meetings has 
changed, or if your club etc has ceased to meet, this 

page will need to be updated.
Please advise the Editor:-

Email: afocalpoint@portvincent.org.au
 or  

Phone:  0413 057 992

 COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES 

Your Advertisement or 
Personal Notice in A FOCAL POINT

 assists towards the cost of
supplying this local paper

 
       Full Page         $ 40.00               
       Half Page         $ 25.00

            Quarter Page                $ 20.00
          

Your advert or personal notice will reach local 
people, visitors to our town, and also the many 

who have the A Focal Point emailed to them 
each month.  

Email:  afocalpoint@portvincent.org.au

PORT VINCENT JUSTICES OF THE PEACE

Ms K Hill     8853 7020
Mr T Clerke           8853 7191

YORKE PENINSULA PASSENGER SERVICE

Please check the online timetable prior to travelling

 
https://peninsulacoaches.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/1

0/d2023-YPPS-Time-Table.pdf
 

  Bus departs from and arrives
at the Cnr Main Street

and Marine Parade Port Vincent

Bookings Essential
  Phone  08 8821 2755

enquiries@ypcoaches.com.au

mailto:afocalpoint@portvincent.org
mailto:afocalpoint@portvincent.org.au
mailto:afocalpoint@portvincent.org.au
mailto:enquiries@ypcoaches.com.au

